GREENWOOD NEWS

Grace Young, Reporter

Greenwood Central Schoon Honor Society held an Initiation Ceremony Friday afternoon at a High School Assembly. The Senior School Assembly. The Senior member is Carlton Cornell. Honor Society Advisor, Ronald Edington explained the rules and requirements to be eligible to membership. Junior members initiated ments to be eligible to membership. Junior members initiated were: Steve Benjamin, Bruce Cornell, Pame'a Holt. Sophomores taken on probation were: Edward Hanbach and Karen Smith. Principal Charles Wright was speaker for the occasion and the Candle-Lighting Ceremony concluded the assembly. A tea was held for the inductees, their guests and the Faculty following the assembly:

Mrs. Evelyn Hoagland, Mrs. Blanche Wallace, Mrs. Bernice Osmin and Mrs. Janet Jackson attended the OES visitation meeting at Bath, Wednesday night

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Redmond of West Greenwood, attended the Symphony Concert at the Hornell High School Sunday evening with their son; Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Redmond of Hornell.

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Fuller and family moved last week from their home on the Andover Road to Jasper, fulshing Saturday, Mr. Fuller is Coach at the Jasper Central School. Mrs. Fuller has closed her Beauty Shop for lack of space. Mrs. Donald Fisher served dinner the family at her home 'Satur-

The Annual Steuben County Schoolmasters Speaking Contest. Section C — West, was held at the Greenwood Central School, March 31. The winners were Cindy Storey from Arkport, first place for the girls, and Diane Prutsman of Troupsburg, took second place. In the boys division, first place was won by Neil Woodworth of Greenwood and second place went Greenwood and second place went

Greenwood and second place went to Dan Gammett of Jasper. Other girl contestants were Ruth Schwendel from Cohocton Starla Jackson, Greenwood: and June Ribble of Jasper. Other boy con-testants included Paul Fairbanks Arkport and Neil Wormley of Troupsburg.

Cafeteria Menus at Greenwood Central School for the week of April 13 - 17:

MONDAY — Spanish Rice, Cabbage Salad, Peanut Butter Sandwich, Fruit, choc or white Milk,

TUESDAY — Juice, Chicken Gravy with Biscuits, Sweet Potatoes, Buttered Peas, Ice Cream. Choc or white Milk,

WEDNESDAY — Submarines,

toes, choc or white Milk.
WEDNESDAY — Submarines,
Prunes, Jewel Salad, Cake, choc
or white Milk.
THURSDAY — Julce, Pizza.
THURSDAY — Banana, choc or d Sa. Milk. Y-

FRIDAY — Fish Steaks, Tartar Sauce, Potato Salad, Buttered Green Beans, Rolls, Fruit, choc or white Milb white Milk

The week of April 20 - 24 is Spring vacation. The Senior Class will take the Washington trip.

Mrs. Sara Soucier, Teacher at Greenwood Central School went to Hornell with a bus load of High School students from load of High School students from G.C.S. to Career Day program at the Hornell High School, Thursday night. About 1,000 students and parents attended. A key-note speech was given by Gary Swan former FFA National President from Jaspa a student of Care from Jasper and a student at Cor-nell University. Consultants from Alfred Tech. Alfred University and area business industries and government explained career opportunities in thirty-five fields. They also told the preparation needed salary expectation, and working picture of the 16b.

There was a good attendance for the Masonic Talent Contest Friday night at the Greenwood Central School. Hayden Cook was the Emcee for the Masons for the pro-gram arranged by Mrs. June Rol-lins and Mrs. Barbara Duke. There were sepinteen numbers in the first part of students under 13. First place went to Raymond DeTine, playing "Minuet" on his Alto Sax.

Second place was won by An-

nette Pritchard who sang "The

nette Pritchard who sang The Red, Red Red Robin".

Third place was a tie given to Sue Woodworth who played. "The Young Virtoco" on her Alto Sax and to Teri June Rolins, Joan Bennett and Debbie York, playing "The Soft Shoe" on their Colonets.

Other entries who were given something by the Masons were: Tarry White and Ronald Hoyt playing Alto Sax duet. Fourth Grade ing Alto Sax duet. Fourth Grade ensemble vocal group, Annette Ahearn, Jodi Hall, Stanley Hoagland, Bobby Hoagland, Jeff Ahearn and Sully Lamphier each playing a piano solo. Danny McNeil, Monica Harkenrider each sang a vocal solo and Veronica Adderly and Pamela Heckman sang a vocal duet. Billy DeTine played a Coronet solo and Ramona Ells and Cindy. Dennison played a Fluic Cindy Dennison played a Flute
Duet.
The High School group had ten

numbers

First place went to Starla Jackson singing "Summertime".

Second place to Karen Smith laying "Birds of the Waves" on

playing "Birds of the Waves" on her Baritone Horn.
Other entries were Senior High Ensemble and Junior High Ensemble vocal numbers. Susan Dennison a Cornet Solo; Patty Mills, a vocal solo; Barbara Zeager and Steve Hunt. a vocal skit-Jeanette Freeman and Caren Smith a piano duet and Starla Jackson and Anne McCormick a vocal duet.

Judges for the Talent Show were: Mrs. Lunette Hale of Horwest: Mrs. Lunette Hale of Hornell and Arnold Sherman of Can-isteo, former Band member of Greenwood Central School. The two winners from each group went to Bath April 12 to compete in the County Masonic Talent Contest.

Many from Greenwood called at the Smith Funeral Home in Canisteo to pay their respects to the late Mrs. Reva McCaffery.

Charles H. Bassett, 80, of the Canisteo Road, died Friday, April 10, 1970 at the Steuben County Infirmary at Bath, after a long illness. He was a native of Independence and lived most of hilite in Canisteo. He is survived by his wife, Mrs. Pearl Bassett of Greenwood: two daughters, Mrs. Leon Burley (Mildred) of Arkport R.D. 2, and Mrs. Fred Mitchell Leon Burley (Mildred) of Arkport R.D. 2, and Mrs. Fred Mitchell (Vera) of Canisteo R.D., a son T/Sgt. George Bassett serving with the U.S. Air Force in the Phillipines and a sister. Mrs. Harold Ordway of Canisteo. Also thirteen grandchildren and four great grandchildren. Funeral services were held Monday afternoon from were held Monday afternoon from the Smith Funeral Home in Canwith burial in Bennetts Creek

The Red Cross helped to bring T/Sgt. George Bassett home from the Phillipines for his father's

funeral
Friends from Greenwood called
at the Smith Funeral Home for Mr. Bassett.

The Annual Meeting of the Greenwood Cemetery Association will be held Monday. April 20 at 8 P. M., at the Masonic Hall. I lot owners are urged to attend.

Mrs. Ruth Schenck was in charge of the Singspiration Service held at the West Jasper Wesleyan Church Sunday night. Several churches were invited and each gave special numbers. Rev. Gerwith her mother

Mrs. Rodney Burley at the plano Mrs. Hodney Buriey at the phane, were speedals prom Greenwood Churches. Attending locally were Rev. Wolter, Miss Grace Young. Mrs. Dalsy Teribury, Mrs. Bernice Osmin, Mrs. Machael Holt, Mrs. Rodney Burley and Betty. Mrs. Michael Hartwig. Mr. and Mrs. Franklyn Krusen and family and Mrs. Constitution of the Mrs. Mrs. Constitution of the Mrs. Mrs. Mrs. Local and family and Mrs. Local and family. Mrs. Paul Good and family

Virgil Hussey was speaker Sunday morning at the Whitesville Methodist Church.

and Mrs. Virgil Hussey, Mrs Roy Woodworth, Mr. and Mrs. George Angello and Mrs. John Wallace attended the chicken din-ner at the Andover United Meth-odist Church Wednesday night.

The annual evening meeting of the Woman's Society of Christian Service is this Thursday evening April 16th at 7:30 P. M., at the United Methodist Church. All women of the Church are invited.
Mrs. Joan Edington will give the
devotions and Mrs. Virginia York
is chairman for refreshments.

Delbert Campbell, 70, died Friday, April 10, 1970 at the Bethesda-Hospital. The family lived for several years on the Christian Hollow Road in Greenwood. He is surrived by his wife, two daughters four sons, and a brother. The funeral was Sunday afternoon at the Brown Funeral Home in Canisteo with burial in Canisteo.

Miss Sabrey Stephens received word Thursday that her coustin. Mrs. Jack Searles (Grace Cheesman) of Trenton, N. J., was in the hospital with a heart attack. Saturday she was informed of Mrs Searles' death.

Miss Grace Young received word Saturday that her brother-in-law Harland Knight was in the hospital at Lakeland, Florida.

Mr. and Mrs. Harlan Waters arrived home Friday from their winter's stay in Florida with their travel trailer.

Junior Girl Scouts helped with Spring clean-up in town, when they picked up papers along the street as a Scout Meeting project, Wednesday afternoon

Mrs. Daisy Teribury and Mrs. Bernice Osmin were volunteer workers at the Bethesda Snack Bar Thursday afternoon. Mrs. Os-min also delivered the Red Cross money of \$184.

Mr and Mrs Wester, Sampoor Niagara Falls were week-end guests of his sister. Mrs. Everett Osmin. Mr. and Mrs. George Puffer of Alfred were also Sunday dinner guest.

Mr and Mrs Orland Higgins spent three weeks in Florida with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Howard Bryan at Punta Gorda. The two couple came home together in two cars, arriving Friday. April 3. Mr and Mrs. Bryan are visiting their children until it is warm enough to come their cettaria. If Kouke open their cottage at Keuk

Greenwood Central School had the first Spelling Bee using the National Official Rules. There were seventeen finalists from the Grades, contestants 5 - 8, includ-ing two from Fourth Grade who studied on their own. Mrs. Vir-ginia York was general chairman Three teachers, Mrs. Margaret Three teachers, Mrs. Margaret Murray, Mr. Dungan and Mrs. Patricia McCaffery pronounced the words. Judges were Mrs. Jeanne Cornell, Mrs. Jennie White and Miss Grace Young. The win-



Fishing Tactics Change

For the first time in my life there was no off-season this winter. Ted Kochanek and I took our last Ted Kochanek and I took our last ice fishing jaunt as the first day of spring loomed on the horizon, leaving us barely enough time to get our gear in order for the trout opener. It's pretty good timing when you can step directly from your snowmobile into waders.

As we change tactics, drifting worms and spinners in cloudy currents and under root-bound banks.

rents and under root-bound banks, we'll remember the days of fun we had on the ice. Our trips this win-er were made possible by a Ski-Doo, and they are as useful to fishermen as a boat.

We had sunshine on our last trip to Sandy Pond off Lake Ontario, and when the perch slowed down we dozed in the first warmth of

we dozed in the first warmth of spring. Never-the-less, we caught a batch and a dinner of tender fillets capped a day to remember. Other trips to Lake Erie, where our quarry was also perch; Oneida Lake for excellent walleve fishing; Sackett's Harbor where pike were taking large minnows, Oopah, Ontario where we fished small Ontario, where we fished small lakes for brook trout and lakers; and Bradley Brook Reservoir, in Madison County, where we caught a brown trout and two rainbows.

We had fair days and foul, days when we caught fish and days when we didn't but every one was a good

one. The Ski-Doo kept us out-doors all winter, and we enjoyed every minute of it.

Looking back on the season, there are a few conclusions that can be made while they're fresh.

Generally, it seems winter fishing is as good or better than summer fishing. This may be due to the fact that only the dedicated anglers are out in a blizzard — but whatever, they do catch a lot of

The Conservation Department is encouraging winter angling by allowing trout fishing in selected lakes. One can assume they might broaden this policy if ice fishermen learn how to take trout through the ice and it becomes popular. It should never include waters where natural reproduction occurs, how-

ever.
Regarding snowmobiles, drivers Regarding snowmobiles, drivers seem to be no more discurteous than motor boat operators. This isn't saying much, for you take your life in your hands to venture out on some of our lakes. Certain regulations would improve the situation, and both snowmobile owners and manufacturers have supported them.

And lastly, you'd better plam now for some ice fishing next year — it's the best "time machine" I've found for shortening the winter.

(FIRST IN A SERIES)

Care For Your Shade Trees

Now is the time to think about the care of your shade trees. Al-though signs of winter are still with us, the tree buds are swelling as another season of growth anas another season of growth approaches. Shade trees are valuable, both in terms of replacement and their aesthetic values costs As valuable assets to your property, they deserve the attention of qualified tree experts, according to the State University College of

to the State University College of Forestry at Syracuse University "A large shade or ornamental tree may be impossible to replace in your lifetime," says Dr. Howard C. Miller, from the Office of Public Service and Continuing Education at the College, "And replacing with smaller trees may be very expensive. Your trees may be very expensive. Your trees may be worth several hundred, or even

thousands, of dollars".

To protect your valuable shade trees, you should see that they get regular periodic inspections and proper care by a qualified local

proper care by a quantied local tree expert.

The College of Forestry reco-mends that homeowners should tale these three important steps for selecting a reliable tree expert:

1. Find out which companies have earned excellent reputations in your area by contacting the Bet-ter Business Bureau nearest you.

2. Determine whether the tree experts have professional status—such as membership in the State or National Arborists' Association, the National Shade Tree Conference, or the American Phytopath ological Society

3 Find out in advance whether the tree expert has sufficient hability insurance coverage so that your property and his employees will be adequately protected while work is in progress on your trees,

As of April 1 1969 all commer chal arborists spraying pesticides must be registered with the State Department of Agriculture and Markets. This regulation assures the property owner that only authorized pesticides will be used

"It's better to spend a little more money for the services of a professional arborist who will do the work satisfactorily than to hire an inexperienced anateur who may damage trees," counsel the Forestry College's specialists

ners for the school were Tom Han-bach from Grade 8 and Cindy Wal-lace runner-up. The Assembly was Monday afternoon with Grades 5 8 participating.

Farmers annually buy tractors. machinery, and equipment containing 6.5 million tons of steel.

the the Classified Ad Section

SAVE-A-LIFE CANCER FACTS for free booklet write

AMERICAN CANCER SOCIETY 1010 JAMES ST. SYRACUSE, N. Y. 13203

THE FLYING WILLOUGHBYS WHAT OPEN ROAD, DAD ?? NOT US. I LOVE TO DRIVE, I LIKE THE THE WILLOUGHBYS ARE PLYING TO THE SHORE FEEL OF THE OPEN ROAD! FOR THEIR VACATION ... R.O. =)₍(E) www \overline{Z} 00 - 00